

REVISION – FINAL EXAM

Thời gian làm bài: 45 phút (tính cả thời gian nghe)

PART 1: GRAMMAR (0.5 point)

Identify one error (A, B, C, or D) in each of the following sentences and correct it.

Example: He live (A) with his (B) parents near the (C) center of (D) the city.

Answer: A-lives

1. You must (A) have informed us before transferring (B) us to another resort. We do not want to be(C) passive like(D) this.
2. Our flight back to(A) Los Angeles tomorrow morning had cancelled(B). There are(C) no seats available on(D) any flights until Thursday.
3. A: Is (A) this a directed (B) flight to (C) Ho Chi Minh city?
B: Yes, certainly (D) sir.
4. On the first day, you will visit (A) My Son sanctuary and sunbathing (B) on Cua Dai beach. On (C) the second day, you will visit Cu Lao Cham Island and do scuba diving (D) in the sea.
5. Customers are (A) permitted of having (B) visitors in their hotel room, but (C) they have to (D) leave before 10 p.m.
6. The gym is open (A) to all guests free of charge (B), so you don't have to (C) pay extra for use (D) the facilities here.
7. In (A) the way back to your hotel, we will drop in (B) a very famous shopping area where (C) you can buy clothes at incredibly (D) cheap prices.
8. Before getting (A) to our first destination, we will stop (B) at the Eiffel Tower which (C) you will have a marvelous view of the whole city from its (D) highest floor.
9. Which (A) I'd like to do today is to talk (B) about Museum of Ethnology, which is (C) one of the largest museums in (D) Vietnam.
10. We're (A) standing at (B) the Temple of Literature, and in front of (C) you are (D) the Khue Van Pavilion.

PART 2: VOCABULARY (0.5 point)

Complete the sentences with ONE suitable word/phrase based on the first given letter(s).

Example: She is married and she has a d_____.

Answer: daughter

11. I need a s_____ c___ to keep my hair dry while having a bath.

12. I spilt coffee on my pea-coat. I would like this s_____ removed before having it dry-cleaned.

13. A: The light bulb in the bathroom burned out!

B: I'll send a r_____ up to change it immediately.

14. The ceiling light keeps f_____.

B: I'll send someone up to put in a new bulb right away and see if that solves the problem.

15. The Sheraton Hotel offers free t_____ from the hotel to the airport and vice versa for all guests staying at the hotel.

16. If you intend to enjoy your vacation and stay as long as you want, we highly recommend that you purchase an o___ t_____ so that you can use it at any time.

17. The Great Wall of China has many w_____ which were constructed for soldiers to watch when they're guarding.

18. France wanted to s_____ their advancement in the construction industry by building a marvelous structure, and the Eiffel Tower was born.

19. The collection of paintings has been shown to the British museum where it will be p_____ for the nation.

20. Along with the graceful silk "ao dai", "non la" has become a sort of informal Vietnamese c_____ s_____ recognized worldwide.

PART 3: LISTENING COMPREHENSION (2 points)

Section 1: Listen about famous places in Britain and answer the following questions with NO MORE THAN FOUR WORDS.

21. How many deer can you see in the largest urban park London?
22. How old is the Tower of London?
23. Who can you hang out with at Madam Tussaud's?
24. Where can you find one of the biggest world heritage collections?
25. How is the St Paul's Cathedral's architecture?

Source: Listening – Task 5 – Unit 7 – EOP

Section 2. Listen to the customer's complaint and complete the following sentences with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS.

26. The woman was exhausted because she had a _____ and three codes transfer from the airport.
27. Housekeeping hasn't finished servicing the rooms because they are short-staffed today.
28. The hotel needs several hours for the _____ of guests.
29. The guests are exhausted after a long flight and they haven't eaten anything since _____.
30. The courtesy room is on the _____.

Source: Listening – Task 8 – Unit 2 – EOP

PART 4: READING COMPREHENSION (2 points)

Section 1. Read the following information and answer the questions below with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS AND/OR A NUMBER.

TOKYO NARITA

Narita International Airport is 65km east of downtown Tokyo. The taxi ride takes at least 90 minutes, but much longer at busy times of day (and it costs a small fortune). For cheaper than a taxi is the Airport Limousine Bus, which will take you to the Tokyo City Air Terminal. The JR Narita Express (N'EX) train goes to Tokyo Station in downtown Tokyo and takes about an hour (reservation essential). The Keisei Skyliner train to Keisei Ueno

Station also takes about an hour. Both Tokyo and Ueno stations are on Yamanote loop line which runs all round central Tokyo, but this is not recommend if you have heavy baggage. Most Japanese domestic flights leave from Haneda Airport (80 km away on the other side of the city). The inter-airport bus takes at least 2 hours at busy times, so it may be quicker to take the JR Narita Express to Shinigawa Station (beyond Tokyo Station) and then transfer to the Keikyu Line for another train to Haneda in about two hours. The Keikyu Airport Express also links the two airports in about two hours, but the service is not very frequent.

Source: Reading – Task 1 – Unit 3 – EOP

31. How long does it take to get to Tokyo by taxi?
32. How much does the taxi ride cost?
33. How long does it take to get from the airport to downtown Tokyo by train?
34. How much time should passengers allow to make their connection with an internal flight?
35. How many ways are there to travel to downtown Tokyo from the airport?

Section 2. Read the following passage about Sapa and complete the introduction about Sapa NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS.

Sapa

Located 38km from Lao Cai City, Sa Pa is a mountainous district of Lao Cai Province. Sa Pa District is very well-known with Sa Pa Town, a beautiful and romantic resort. At the height of 1,600m above sea level, the average temperature of the area is 15-18°C. It is cool in summer and cold in winter.

Visitors to Sa Pa in summer can feel the climate of four seasons in one day. In the morning and afternoon, it is cool like the weather of spring and autumn. At noon, it is as sunny and cloudless as the weather of summer. And it is cold in the evening.

The best time to witness the scenic beauty of Sa Pa is in April and May. Before that period, the weather might be cold and foggy; after that period is the rainy season. In April and

May, Sa Pa is blooming with flowers and green pastures. The clouds that settle in the valley in early morning quickly disappear into thin air.

Sa Pa has many natural sites such as Ham Rong Mountain, Silver Waterfall, Rattan Bridge, Bamboo Forest and Ta Phin Cave. Sa Pa is also the starting point for many climbers and scientists who want to reach the top of Fansipan Mountain, the highest mountain in Vietnam at 3,143m.

The first thing you notice when approaching the resort town are some detached wooden mansions and villas perched on a hill top or hillside, behind thick pine forests and almost invisible on this foggy morning. Old and new villas with red roofs now appear and now disappear in the green rows of *pometrees*, bringing the town the beauty of European towns.

Sa Pa is home to various families of flowers of captivating colours, which can be found nowhere else in the country. When Tet, the Lunar New Year Festival, comes, the whole township of Sa Pa is filled with the pink colour of peach blossom brought from the vast forests of peach just outside the town. Sa Pa is regarded as the kingdom of orchids. Here, orchid lovers are even amazed by the choice, when trekking in the forest filled with several hundred kinds of orchids of brilliant colours and fantastic shapes.

Sa Pa is most beautiful in spring. Apricot, plum and cherry flowers are splendidly beautiful. Markets are crowded and merry, and are especially attractive to visitors. Minority groups come here to exchange and trade goods and products. Market sessions are also a chance for locals to promenade and young men and women in colorful costumes to meet, date or seek sweethearts.

Visitors to Sa Pa will have opportunities to discover the unique customs of the local residents.

Source: Reading – Task 4 – Unit 8 – EOP

36. Located at the height of 1,600m above sea level, Sa Pa Town is a _____ tourist attraction of Lao Cai.

37. The _____ of Sa Pa changes dramatically within a day.

38. _____ are the ideal months to visit Sa Pa for its scenery.
39. Ham Rong Mountain, Silver Waterfall, Rattan Bridge,... are Sa Pa's _____.
40. Minority groups come to _____ not only for trading but also for seeking lovers.

WRITING

**Write about a historic place that you have visited or you would like to visit.
You can use the following suggested questions.**

- What is it?
- Where is it situated?
- What historic values does it have?
- What is its outstanding features?
- What can tourists do when they visit this place?

You should write in about 150 -180 words.

